## Council Meeting 20 April 2023

## **APPENDIX CO152**

## Dear Mayor Whittle

I am writing to you on behalf of the Lord-Lieutenant of Shropshire, Anna Turner who would like to ensure that all parts of the county of Shropshire commemorate the forthcoming Coronation of King Charles III on 6 May 2023. The Lord-Lieutenant would like to achieve this by having a Coronation Plaque displayed in each town in the county. Please see attached an example of the Coronation Plaque for the town of Shrewsbury.

The Lord-Lieutenant is requesting that all Mayors in Shropshire take part in the marking of this once in a generation event by installing the Coronation Plaque in a public place. e.g., on a civic building and it be unveiled by the Mayor at 12.00pm on Sunday 7 May 2023.

The Coronation Plaque is being produced by the British Ironworks Centre, near Oswestry on behalf of the Lord-Lieutenant and it will be provided to you free of charge. The plaque measures approx. 26 inches in diameter and it is made of iron so can be installed on the outside or the inside of a public building and the name of your town will be engraved on the plaque.

I would be very grateful if you could confirm by return the name and address of the person who will take delivery of the Coronation Plaque for your town. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any queries .

Yours sincerely

Gill Hamer DL

SHREWSBURY

